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Main Roads is planning for 
a significant upgrade at the 
intersection of Scarborough 
Beach Road and Green Street.
This project will replace the current two-
stage road crossing with a new dual-lane 
roundabout and pedestrian crossings. 
For safety reasons, Birrell Street will be 
modified to a cul-de-sac at Scarborough 
Beach Road.

This important safety project is funded by 
the State Government.

A number of intersection improvement 
options were assessed by expert road 
designers, who selected the roundabout 

as the preferred engineering solution 
to address the safety issues at this busy 
location.

Why does this intersection 
need upgrading?
Between 2019 and 2023, there were 66 
reported crashes at the current two-stage 
road crossing. 

Just under a quarter of these resulted 
in medical attention or hospitalisation 
and more than three-quarters caused 
property damage.

Most of these crashes occurred during 
right-turns (more than 80 per cent) or as a 
result of rear-end collisions.

Project timeframe
To prepare for the new roundabout, a 
complex network of services such as 
Western Power and Telstra need to be 
relocated or protected.

This work is scheduled to start in mid-
2024, with roundabout construction 
expected to get underway in the final 
quarter of the year.

More information
Register for project 
updates by scanning 
the QR code or visit 
www.mainroads.wa.gov.
au/scarborough-b-rd-    
green-st


